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 Not home learning…


 This is something you may wish to talk with your children about. I am always happy to hear your ideas though.


If the temperature on Monday was 0 degrees C and it was twice as cold on Tuesday, what would it be?

















Diary Dates





  3 Jan – Return to school


18 Jan – FOPS disco


23 Jan – School nurse drop in session


  9 Feb – Break up


20 Feb – Return to school


27 Feb – Book Fair Week


  2 Mar – World Book Day


  2 Mar – FOPS – Books at bedtime


  3 Mar – Y4 Hooke Court meeting for parents


13 Mar – School nurse drop in session


14 Mar – Class R open afternoon


17 Mar – Reports to parents


17 Mar – FOPS Dinner & Race Night


21-23 Mar – Parent/Teacher meetings


23 Mar – Y1 open afternoon


29 Mar – First Aid training Y3 & Y4


3-5 Apr – Y4 at Hooke Court


  7 Apr – Break up


24 Apr – Return to school


9-10 May – Life Education Van


10 May – FOPS movie night


22 May – School nurse drop in session


23 May – New Year R parent meeting


26 May – Break Up














Communication


If you need to contact me at all please do catch me on the gate in the morning, contact the school office or email me � HYPERLINK "mailto:head@puddletownfirst.dorset.sch.uk" ��head@puddletownfirst.dorset.sch.uk�





 FOPS


I would like to express my thanks to everyone involved in FOPS or has supported a FOPS event this term.


The team have raised a fantastic £2000 this term, which for a small school is a tremendous effort. This is going to be used in 2017 to develop our grounds.


However, it is not only by the raising of money that FOPS add real value to the school. Through the events they plan such as Carols Round the Village and the Quiz Night a real community and family feel is produced which helps make Puddletown First School such a special place.


If you would like to be involved in FOPS please do get in touch with the team.








What a great end to the term it has been! With many, many events to celebrate Christmas. Being in a school at this time of year is a joy and privilege, I always feel like I have two Christmases! 





‘Lights, Camel, Action’ was an absolute triumph, the children were magnificent and exceeded all expectations. The DVD will be available early next term at a cost of £10, this will include the video of the performance and the photos we have put on the website. There will only be ONE production run of the DVD, therefore if you would like a copy please make sure you order by the deadline as no orders can be taken after this. Full details of how to order a copy will be sent out in early January. Many thanks to Mr Cray for doing this for us.


Breakfast and Afterschool Provision


Our before and afterschool provision continues to thrive and I am grateful to all the staff involved. Please do ensure when making any bookings that payment is made at the same time. Where bookings are not paid for during busy times we may not be able to honour them.


Parking and supervision of children at the end of the day.


Please can I remind everyone to ensure that they park safely, considerately and legally. Also, that you fully supervise your children outside of school as a ‘near miss’ has been reported to me recently. Thank you for your consideration.


On an unrelated issue of safety please do take time to look on the school website at the latest E Safety Newsletter, this can be found in the information section under safeguarding. There is also a link to a really useful website.


Year R Welly Request


Year R need your old wellies, especially in sizes 9 -12. If you have any that your child may have grown out of we would love to have them.


Reading


Whilst we all hope that you and the children have a good rest we also hope that you will keep up the home reading. Reading at home and for pleasure is a key driver for future academic success, it makes a huge difference. I have included a couple of links on the website for good books for Christmas, please do take a look.





Finally, thank you all very much for all your support over 2016 in making it such a great year. On behalf of all the staff at Puddletown First School I wish you, your family and your loved ones a very Happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year. Remember that we start back at school on Tuesday 3rd January.  
























































AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 


Dance Club.  Terri-Ann has very kindly agreed to continue with Dance Club on Tuesdays after school for children in Years 2, 3 and 4.  She will need help if the club is to go ahead.  If your child is interested, please return the attached form.


Football Club will re-start on Thursday 15 Sep with Terry Higson-Guy.  All children are welcome.  For more information please return the attached form.


Friday Seekers.  The Junior Church team will again be running their club on Fridays (starting next week—23 Sep) all children welcome.  If you would like more information please complete the         attached form.








